
Notice Regarding Extension of Licenses Pursuant to Executive Order 21-22:  

On April 27, 2021, Kansas Governor Laura Kelly issued Executive Order 21-22, authorizing state agencies 

to extend renewal deadlines for any occupational or professional license, establishment, facility, or shop 

license that was in good standing as of March 12, 2020, and that expired or will expire during the State 

of Disaster Emergency. Executive Order 21-22 allows the extension of licensing deadlines to May 28, 

2021 or until the State of Disaster Emergency expires, is rescinded or terminates. In the event an agency 

elects not to extend the renewal deadlines, it must provide 15 days’ notice through publication on the 

website or through other regularly used electronic communication methods.   

 

Therefore, unless and until the Board takes further action to the contrary, all complete renewal 

applications for licenses expired or set to expire between March 12, 2020 and May 28, 2021 will be 

considered timely and no late fees will apply if received by the Board on or before May 28, 2021. This 

applies to all renewal periods. 

 

Any and all required continuing education due between March 12, 2020 and May 28, 2021 will also be  

considered timely if proof of attendance is received by the Board on or before May 28, 2021.  

The Board will consider a renewal application for any renewal period late and the license invalid if it is  

received by the Board after May 28, 2021. Late fees will be applied to renewals received after May 28,  

2021.  

Please note that the Governor’s Executive Orders did not waive renewal fees. The Order only extended  

the renewal deadlines and waived late fees. All renewal fees for both 2020 and 2021 are due on or  

before May 28, 2021. 


